Humboldt City Board Minutes 
The Humboldt City Board met in regular session on Monday, October 27th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Chairman Allen Schmeichel.  Members present were Dawn Hahn, Theresa Muth, Jeff Kaufman and Leslie Ideker.  
The minutes from the October 14, 2008, meeting were reviewed. A motion by Muth, seconded by Kaufman, to approve the minutes.  Roll call was held. The motion carried with all present voting yes.

Open discussion was held.  Items discussed included making sure the dumpster to the north of the Finance Office is secured so that it does not cause any damage to vehicles.  It has been suggested that there be a Wine Tasting booth at Turkey Day. 

A motion was made by Schmeichel, seconded by Kaufman, to amend the agenda and add surplus tables from the bar to the agenda. Roll call was taken. The motion carried with all present voting yes.

Schmeichel and bar co-manger, Ed Begeman, attended an auction and purchased 12 tables, 34 chairs, and a cooler.  A motion was made by Ideker, seconded by Schmeichel, to declare the old bar tables and chairs as surplus and advertise for bids. Roll call was taken. The motion carried with all present voting yes. 
Discussion was held regarding an ATM for the bar. There will be no cost to the bar. A motion was made by Kaufman, seconded by Ideker, to get an ATM with a 1-year contract with Musivend. Roll call was held. The motion passed with all present voting yes. 

A wine license application must be filed for the Wine Tasting at the Community Center for Turkey Day. There will be no fee for this 1-day license. A motion by Muth, seconded by Kaufman, was made to apply for the 1-day wine license. Roll call was taken. The motion was passed with all present voting yes. 

Rae McClung had made a request for back-pay for the hours she worked as a bar manager. It was noted that she was not hired for a bar manager’s position and that she volunteered to take over those responsibilities.  No adjustment will be made for the hours worked.
Old business included the Interactive Building. No proof of ownership has been obtained and therefore, the storage at this building was tabled until ownership can be proven. 

There have been inquiries about a museum meeting.  It was decided to wait until after the first of the year to schedule this meeting.  The board did discuss options for relocating the museum. 

First item under new business included section 5 of the Ordinances. Discussion was held regarding clarification of several items. Toby from SECOG will be present at the November 10, 2008, meeting to discuss these issues. 
Several engineering firms have sent information regarding their services. The board would like verification if we need to assign an engineering firm each year.  Since the city has no needs at this time, no firm was selected.

A sample copy of a survey was reviewed.  A few suggestions were made to edit the sample. The board agreed that this should be sent with the next utility bills.

The letter from the Legislative Audit was read. 

With no further business, a motion was made by Kaufman, seconded by Muth, to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 pm.
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